These minutes are not official until voted upon at the next Board of Education meeting.

MINUTES
UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT #326 – LOGAN
MONDAY, August 9, 2021
  
Logan Unified School District #326 Board of Education, met in regular session to conduct school business.  Members present when the meeting was called to order were: Phillip Gottstine, President; Shane DeBoer, Member; Lynette Stockman, member; Christina Delimont, member; Lloyd Schneider, member and Ryan Grammon, member.  Ashlee Tien, Vice-President, was absent.
 
Officials present:  Michael Gower, Superintendent; David Kirkendall, Principal, Joan Long, Clerk.
 
Other Interested Persons:  None.

CALL TO ORDER:  Phil Gottstine, President, called the meeting to order at 8:00 p.m.
 
CONSENT AGENDA: Mr. Gower asked to include out of district requests to item 6, Out of District Transportation.  Ryan Grammon moved the consent agenda, with added item; minutes of the July 12, 2021, regular meeting; purchase orders, and warrants be approved as presented. Shane DeBoer seconded the motion.  With no further discussion, motion carried 6-0.

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT:  Mr. Kirkendall updated the board on projects being completed or in the process.  The gym has been repainted, but the refinishing of the floors will not take place until the end of volleyball season due to back order on the paint needed for the floor.  The old radiators are being pulled out and electrical work has been started for the new HVAC system.  The boilers need a little work to pass inspection.  The installation of the new sound system in the gym will be started shortly.  Mr. Kirkendall also informed the board of two steers being donated to the food service program as well as, work being done in the kitchen to prepare for new school year.
 
SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT:  Mr. Gower presented estimates for enrollment.  The numbers appear to be closer to last year’s numbers than anticipated and pre-school numbers still need to be determined.

Mr. Gower’s next item was to establish a Back-to-School Policy for the school year. Discussion ensued as to what policy our district wants to establish.  Chris Delimont moved to accept the following plan:  Masks will be optional, healthy children will not be quarantined, but quarantine only those testing positive or exposed AND symptomatic.  There will be no more temperature checks, no vaccination or reporting requirements.  Desks will continue to be spread out and a 3-foot separation at lunch will be followed.  We will continue to stress hand-washing and follow good hygiene.  The thorough room cleaning procedures will continue to be followed.  Visitors will be allowed into the building.   

This plan will become part of the official minutes and can be found on the district’s web page.  Lynette Stockman seconded the motion.  Motion carried 6-0.                          

OUT OF DISTRICT TRANSPORTATION/REQUESTS:  Shane DeBoer moved to accept the three applications for out of district transportation and the new students requests as presented.  Ryan Grammon seconded the motion.  Motion carried 6-0.

EXECUTIVE SESSION:  None.

NCKSEC REPORT:  Shane DeBoer reported on the recent meeting he attended, with the main topics being election of officers and appointments, approving the policy book with minimal changes, calendar approval and settlement of the mediation case.

ADJOURNMENT:  With no further business, President Gottstine adjourned the meeting at 8:36 p.m.
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